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Justin Trudeau 

justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca   

(sent via e-mail) 

 

October 10th, 2024 

 

Re: Solve the Humanitarian Crisis 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Town of Plympton-Wyoming, at its Regular Council meeting 
on October 9th, 2024, passed the following motion supporting the resolution from the Municipality of 
Waterloo regarding solving the humanitarian crisis.  
 
Motion #14 
Moved by Councillor Kristen Rodrigues 
Seconded by Councillor John van Klaveren 
That Council support correspondence item 'g' from the Municipality of Waterloo regarding Solve the 
Humanitarian Crisis. 

Carried. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above motion, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone 
or email.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Ella Flynn 
eflynn@plympton-wyoming.ca 
Executive Assistant – Deputy Clerk 
Town of Plympton-Wyoming 
 
Cc: Hon. Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure & Communities of Canada 

sean.fraser@parl.gc.ca  
Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario doug.fordco@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Paul.Calandra@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Michael Parsa, Minister of Children, Community & Social Services Michael.Parsaco@pc.ola.org  
Hon. Michael Tibollo, Associate Minister of Mental Health & Addictions Michael.Tibolloco@pc.ola.org  
Marilyn Gladu, Sarnia-Lambton MP marilyn.gladu@parl.gc.ca  
Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton MPP bob.baileyco@pc.ola.org  
AMO resolutions@amo.on.ca  
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September 26, 2024 
 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada 

 

Dear Prime Minister: 

Re: Solve the Crisis 

Please be advised that the Council of the Regional Municipality of Waterloo at their 
regular meeting held on September 25, 2024, approved the following motion: 

Whereas there is a humanitarian crisis in cities, large and small, urban and 
rural, across Ontario. We need immediate action at all levels of government, 
starting with the Province; and 

Whereas the homelessness, mental health and addictions crisis continues to 
grow with 3432 drug related deaths in Ontario in 2023 as well as with an 
estimated 234,000 Ontarians experiencing homelessness and over 1400 
homeless encampments across Ontario communities in 2023; and 

Whereas the province has provided additional funding for mental health, 
addictions and homelessness programs, including the recently announced 
Homelessness and Addiction Recovery Treatment (HART) Hubs, it does not 
adequately address the growing crisis and the financial and social impact on 
municipalities and regions across the province; and 

Whereas municipalities and regions are stepping up and working with 
community partners to put in place community-specific solutions to address 
this crisis, but municipalities and regions lack the expertise, capacity, or 
resources to address these increasingly complex health care and housing 
issues alone; and 

Whereas this is primarily a health issue that falls under provincial jurisdiction 
and municipalities and regions should not be using the property tax base to 
fund these programs; and 



 

Whereas there is no provincial Minister focused on this crisis leading to 
unanswered questions that span over a dozen ministries, and a lack of 
support to manage the increasing needs of those who are unhoused. 

Now Therefore be it resolved that the Region of Waterloo supports the Solve 
the Crisis Campaign; 

And calls on provincial and federal governments to commit to immediate 
action to solve the Humanitarian Crisis that Ontario is facing as the numbers 
of unhoused individuals and those suffering with mental health & addictions 
grows exponentially; 

AND that the province officially makes Homelessness a Health Priority; 

AND appoints a responsible Minister and Ministry with the appropriate funding 
and powers as a single point of contact to address the full spectrum of 
housing needs as well as mental health, addictions and wrap around 
supports; 

AND request that the provincial government strike a task force with broad 
sector representatives including municipalities, regions, healthcare, first 
responders, community services, the business community and the tourism 
industry to develop a Made in Ontario Action Plan; 

AND that this provincial task force reviews current programs developed by 
municipalities, regions and community partners that have proven successful 
in our communities, to ensure that solutions can be implemented quickly and 
effectively to tackle this crisis. 

AND provides the adequate, sufficient and sustainable funding to ensure that 
municipalities have the tools and resources to support individuals suffering 
with mental health and addictions, including unhoused people and those from 
vulnerable populations that may be disproportionately impacted; 

And that this Council calls on the residents across the Region of Waterloo to 
join us in appealing to the provincial and federal governments for support by 
visiting SolveTheCrisis.ca and showing your support; 

And further that a copy of this motion be sent to: 



 

 The Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, Infrastructure 
and Communities of Canada 

 The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

 The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of 
Health 

 The Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing 

 The Honourable Michael Parsa, Minister of Children, Community 
and Social Services 

 The Honourable Michael Tibollo, Associate Minister of Mental 
Health and Addictions 

 Local and area MPs, MPPs and Heads of Council 

 The Association of Municipalities of Ontario, Ontario’s Big City 
Mayors and Mayors and Regional Chairs of Ontario 

 

Please accept this letter for information purposes only.  If you have any questions 
please contact Regional Councillor Dorothy McCabe Dorothy.McCabe@waterloo.ca  

Please forward any written responses to this letter to William Short, Director, 
Council & Administrative Services/Regional Clerk 
regionalclerk@regionofwaterloo.ca  

Yours sincerely, 

 

William Short, Director Council and Administrative Services/Regional Clerk 

cc: Region of Waterloo Councillor Dorothy McCabe Dorothy.McCabe@waterloo.ca 


